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Wanju and Waterloo Advisory Group 

Meeting 

Shire of Dardanup Council Chambers, 1 Council Drive, Eaton 
Wednesday, 9 June 2021 l 5.00pm - 7.00pm 

Meeting Notes 

Attendance 

Mr Krish Seewraj - DWER
Mr Mat Selby  - DPLH
Mr Mick Irving  - Water Corporation
Mrs Nicky Waite - Water Corporation
Ms Amy Walton  - Main Roads
Mr Mal Hancock - Landowner
Mrs Serena Standring - Landowner
Mr Chris Hynes  - Landowner
Ms Therese Hynes - Land Owner
Mr Peter Manoni - Land Owner
Mr Allan Graham - Land Owner
Mrs Jenny Trigwell - Land Owner
Mr Ian Trigwell  - Land Owner
Ghassan Ghasseb - G&S Ghasseb Drafting

Observers 

Cr Michael Bennett - Shire President (Chairperson)
Cr Tyrrell Gardiner - Elected Member
Cr Peter Robinson - Elected Member
Mr Andre Schönfeldt - Chief Executive Officer
Ms Susan Oosthuizen - Director Sustainable Development
Mr Luke Botica  - Director Infrastructure
Mrs Kathleen Hoult - Acting Personal Assistant, Sustainable Development

Apologies 

Mr Aled Lewis  - Harvey Water
Ms Bernice Depiazzi - Land Owner
Mr Robert Barnsley - Main Roads
Mr Owen McLean - Main Roads
Mr Graham Herring - Land Owner
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Welcome 
 
Cr Michael Bennett, Shire President opened the meeting at 5:02pm and welcomed those in 
attendance and referred to the Acknowledgement of Country: 
 

Acknowledgement of Country 

The Shire of Dardanup wishes to acknowledge that this meeting is being held 

on the traditional lands of the Noongar people.  In doing this, we recognise and 

respect their continuing culture and the contribution they make to the life of this 

region and pay our respects to their elders, past, present and emerging. 
 

Shire of Dardanup Vision 2050 – André Schönfeldt 
 
Mr André Schönfeldt, CEO addressed the advisory group by introducing himself and his role within the 
Shire. He advised that during the Ordinary Council Meeting 31 March 2021, Council passed (RES 93-
21) the publication of the Advisory group agendas, notes and membership names to the Shire of 
Dardanup website. If any member of the group had concerns with this, they are able to raise this with 
the staff. 
 
Each person in attendance introduced themselves so the community were familiar with the 
government agencies who were also represented at the meeting. 
 
Mr Schönfeldt also presented the Vision 2050 presentation. The 2050 Vision highlighted key 
components of the Shire’s vision which is: 
 

In 2050, the Shire of Dardanup will be a healthy, 
self-sufficient and sustainable community that is 

connected and inclusive and where our 
culture and innovation are celebrated. 

 
You can view the presentation by clicking on the below image: 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The full document was also provided to group members in hard copy on the night, with the full 
document also available on our website – www.dardanup.wa.gov.au. 
 
Questions were raised about the potential of the train line running past the Wanju/Waterloo area as 
this boost the potential for services accessibility to the Southwest. Mr Schönfeldt advised that there 
is currently discussion on a feasibility study conducted by the Southwest Development Commission 

http://www.dardanup.wa.gov.au/
https://www.dardanup.wa.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/105/2021/06/2050-Vision-Presentation-WanjuWaterloo-AG.pdf
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and PTA about the continuation of a train line to the South west, however there has been no further 
information or document supplied to confirm this project or proposed timelines. 
 
The group raised concerns that due to disruptions in China and the effect of COVID if there have been 
any allowances for Technological, Industrial, Manufacturing industries to help sustain the economy. 
Mr Schönfeldt advised that the Shire’s plan was to look at creating industry areas through precincts 
which will be broken up into Residential, Industrial, Rural Small Holding, Agribusiness and Tourism. 
 
The intention is for Waterloo to be a “central hub” due to its close connection with Busselton Highway 
that won’t just be vital for the Shire but be an inter-mobile hub for the southwest. 
 
It was also raised the concern with the identification of an education gap within the regional areas in 
the Southwest of student who enter tertiary education. With the prospects of Wanju it has highlighted 
the need for educational facilities that the community will be able to access as well as assist the 
retainment of students within the area as opposed to heading to the city for further study. 
 
There was recommendation of a initiating the Horse Racing Industry to be developed with the 
prospects of the train line and other facilities. This option however is not currently in the main plan.    
 

GBRS Amendments, Developers Contribution Plan & Local Planning 
Scheme No 9 
 
Mrs Susan Oosthuizen, Director Sustainable Development addressed the group by providing an 
overview and update on the status of the GBRS Amendments, Developers Contribution Plan and the 
Local Planning Scheme No 9. 
 
Copy of the presentation can be found by clicking the image below:   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
The next Wanju/Waterloo Advisory Group meeting will be held 3 November 2021 at Shire of Dardanup 
Council Chambers from 5.00pm. 
 
Meeting closed at 6.00pm. 

https://www.dardanup.wa.gov.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/105/2021/06/Wanju-Waterloo-Presentation-9-June-2021.pdf




PRESENTING OUR 











In 2050, the Shire of Dardanup will be a healthy, 
self-sufficient and sustainable community that is 


connected and inclusive and where our 
culture and innovation are celebrated. 







HEALTHY 
Provide facilities which create
opportunities for people to move.
Foster a community culture of activity
and health.







P19 HEALTHY 
Build a regional health campus.
Equip the region with a second
hospital and health campus.







SELF-SUFFICIENT 
Establish an advanced manufacturing
hub.
Advantages associated with Mining,
Engineering, Electricity Production,
Forestry and Timber are explored.







P22 SELF-SUFFICIENT 


Agri-processing precinct.
Develop an agri-processing
precinct in Waterloo Industrial
Park.







SUSTAINABLE 


Promote sustainable development
practices.
Development is progressed using total
water cycle management and facilitation
of micro-energy grids.


World-class waste management
solutions.
Establish a high-tech recycling and
processing facility.







SUSTAINABLE 


Design sustainable buildings.
Preference is given at every opportunity
for use of traditional and emerging
sustainable building materials.


Develop a sustainability plan.
Our road map for a sustainable future.







P25 SUSTAINABLE Establish green corridors
Implement a greening strategy.







CONNECTED 


Build a multi-purpose Arena
A world-class venue for sport and
entertainment.







P28 CONNECTED 
Improve transport
networks
Facilitate connection
between centres with
cycling, scooting and
ride-share.







INNOVATION 


Energy cluster
Harness the power of local energy
production through a world-class energy
industry and advanced manufacturing.


Research Centre of Excellence
Establish research and education
Centres of Excellence.


Higher education campus
Entice higher education providers to
expand into the area.







P32 INNOVATION 


Secure fast rail and
alternative transport
options.
Connect the shire to the
region.







View the full document on our website:
www.dardanup.wa.gov.au








Wanju/Waterloo Advisory Group
9 June 2021







Agenda


1. Welcome


2. Vision 2050 – André Schönfeldt


3. GBRS Amendments - Susan Oosthuizen


4. Developers Contribution Plan & Scheme Amendment– Susan Oosthuizen


5. Local Planning Scheme No 9 – Susan Oosthuizen


6. Close of Meeting







GBRS Amendments
1. GBRS Amendments Advertised for public submissions.


2. Submissions Closed on 14 December 2020.


3. Major Scheme Amendment to include land use zone : Urban and 
Industrial Deferred in Greater Bunbury Regional Scheme.


4. GBRS Amendments considered and endorsed on 28 April 2021.


5. It is currently with the Minister for Planning to present scheme 
amendment to Governor


6. Governor approves scheme amendment with or without modifications 
– published in government gazette.


7. Scheme Amendment laid before both houses of Parliament for 12 
sitting days - the scheme amendment has effect.


8. Most likely July 2021 for WANJU/Waterloo to be laid before Parliament.







Developers Contribution Plan
1. The scope of works for tender has been drafted to go to the market place to appoint 


consultants. 


2. To draft a DCP for WANJU/Waterloo will be at least a 12-18 month process to finalise.


3. Purpose of this policy is to set out the principles and requirements that apply to 
infrastructure contributions in new urban areas. 


4. Policy provides a system that enables the coordination and delivery of infrastructure that will 
provide opportunities for development of new communities in greenfield locations and 
industrial nodes


5. New development need to ensure the cost-efficient, and appropriately-timed provision of 
infrastructure and facilities such as:


 roads, public transport, water supply, sewerage, electricity, gas, telecommunications, 
drainage, open space, schools, health, community and recreation facilities.


6. The preparation of DCP is to be in consultation with landowners.


7. Once prepared and advertised the WANJU/Waterloo DCP is to be adopted by the WAPC.







Local Planning Scheme No 9
1. The draft LPS 9 is currently being assessed by the Environmental Protection Authority


2. A Local Planning Scheme Amendment to include land use of Urban and Industrial 
Development Zone in local scheme.


3. Lifting of the Urban Deferred under the GBRS – this step is done by WAPC.


4. Local Structure Plans to be completed for each of the Urban and Industrial Zone 
Precincts – this step is done by landowners/private sector developers.


5. Subdivision of land can occur by landowner/private sector developer.


6. Land can now be marketed and sold.







Any Questions?


Thank You 





